AISKEW & LEEMING BAR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 22 February 2017
at 7:15 pm

In Motel Leeming, Leeming Bar.
Chair:  Councillor John Stenhouse
Councillors attended:  Councillors Redman, Les, Marr, Pocklington and Asqwith. District Councillor Barningham
Members of the Public: 4

Two new Councillors for Aiskew Ward were co-opted on to the Parish Council. Neil Pocklington and Judi Asquith were welcomed by the Chairman.

Mr Garrens from Mulberry Homes attended to update the Council on the proposed pedestrian crossing in Leeming Lane, Leeming Bar. This will be a light controlled crossing and the position of it will be determined by NYCC Highways.  This work should start in May this year.  The building of the Co-op should also start at this time and the shop should open in August. 
A resident complained to Mr Garrens about the parking of vehicles in the lane from the development and on the road at Leeming Lane.  This problem has been pointed out in the past and Mr Garrens assured the Council this would stop.
1.  
Public question time:  A resident of Aiskew informed the Council of his concern over speeding on Bedale Road and the volume of lorries using this road both in the day and through the night.  Clerk to contact NYCC Highways, HDC Environmental Health and NYCC Police.  
2.
Police Report:  Noted.
3.
County Council Report:  NYCC Council Tax will increase to help with social care.   
4.
Hambleton District Council Report:  HDC has adopted a local enforcement plan.

There will be a £5 increase on a Band D house in next year’s Council Tax. 

HDC has a partner for the regenerating of the prison buildings.  This will comprise of 

flats, restaurants, cinema and two retail outlets.  There will also be better links from the 
High Street to the developed area.
5.
 External Committee Report: Councillors Redman and Stenhouse attended the Burial Board meeting.  Nothing to report. 
6.
 Leeming Bar Residents Association Report:  Noted.

 The arranged litter pick will team up with the ‘Great British Clean Up’

7.
Apologies:  Councillors Sutcliffe and Kennedy.  District Councillor Noone and County Councillors Barker and Weighell.  
8.
Clerk’s Report:  The Clerk reported that the possible loan requested by Hunton Parish 
Council was not required.  

The Clerk brought to the notice of the Council the many communications she has had 
with a resident in Aiskew requesting that the lights in the path at the side of this house 
be left on all night.  This was discussed and the Clerk was advised to contact Bedale 
Police and NYCC Street lighting and to copy in NY County Councillor Carl Les.
9.
Correspondence: An invitation was received from Bedale Community Library for the 

Chairman to attend the launch.  This is being held in Bedale Hall at 7.30pm on 2 March
2017.
A letter had been sent to the owner of a bunker at the side of Kingfisher play park.  Cllr Marr followed this up and informed the Council the the bunker had been made safe but a bunker next to it was a potential hazard.  A discussion took place and a decision taken for the Clerk to contact HDC Environmental Health.  Cllr Marr will liaise.
10.
Accept the Minutes:  The Minutes were accepted by all Councillors present after an 
amendment to Item 13.1 to read “and including Aiskew”.  The minutes were signed by 


the Chairman.
11.
Hambleton District Council Planning Decisions: Noted. 
 

12.
Hambleton District Council Planning Applications:

 17/00087/FUL -  No objections 

 17/00318/OUT -  Observation – very close to overpass. 
13.
Highways: The VAS Sign is not working and has been repeatedly reported to NYCC 

Highways. Clerk to contact expressing the Council’s concern of this failure.


Residents in Railway Cottages at the beginning of Leases Road have complained about


lorries ignoring the weight restriction signs.  It was also suggested that there are 
insufficient weight restriction signs through Leeming Bar.  Clerk to action. 
14.
Playground Inspection Reports: It has been reported that litter is being left on the play parks. Clerk to ask Contractor to clear litter monthly as per his contract. 
15.
Allotments:  Two allotment tenants have been told the council will not renew their tenancy due to the plots not being cultivated.  Both asked to renew.  This was discussed and it was decided not to renew.  Clerk to action.

Cultivating plots before handing over to new tenants was also discussed but no clear decision was made.
16.
Local Governance Review:  This was passed by HDC full Council on 21 Febraury 2017.  The Consultation documents will be sent out to Residents of Aiskew, Leeming Bar and Bedale on 22 February 2017.  The approximate cost of this consultation will be approximately £20,000 which is paid by HDC so funded by the Council Tax.  The Town and Parish Council joint explanatory leaflet will be delivered as soon as possible.  Cllr Marr will action. 
17.
Finance:

To approve the monthly accounts:  The accounts were agreed by all Councillors present and signed by the Chairman.

The Clerk informed the Council that the annual subscription for the YLCA was due and would be in the region of £500.  The Council agreed to renew this subscription.  Clerk to action.
18:   
Items for next Agenda:  Local Governance Review and Allotments 
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